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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY ...
 2016 Sunday June 5 Monthly Kayak around Island
  Long Arm Reserve 9 am (see TIDBITS)

 2016 Thursday June 9 GENERAL MEETING
  The Cove Hall 7:30 pm (see THIS PAGE)

 2016 Sunday July 3 Monthly Kayak around Island
  Long Arm Reserve 9 am (advance notice & TIDBITS)

 2016 Friday July 8 Island Quarterly Dine-Out - 2016#3
  Daleys Kitchen 6:30 pm (see INSIDE)

 2016 Thursday September 8 GENERAL MEETING
  The Cove Hall 7:30 pm (advance notice)

 2016 Sunday November 6 St Huberts Day Family BBQ
  Long Arm Reserve 11 am (including extravaganza)

[If you have an activity or event for Island Residents, email the Editor.]

 Notice 
VERY IMPORTANT.....

JUNE GENERAL 
MEETING

All residents are invited to attend the 
meeting in The Cove Hall, Empire Bay 
Drive, Empire Bay on Thursday June 9 
2016 at 7.30pm.

This is an open forum where all matters 
of interest to island residents can be 
discussed.

A small plate of food would be 
appreciated to contribute to the supper 
after the meeting.

 JUNE GENERAL Meeting 

BIG  DISCUSSION ON CANAL MAINTENANCE
A Plan Of  Management for the maintenance of  our Canals is happening.
The newly engaged consultant - “GHD” - is beginning their Community 
Consultation phase at this meeting.
Several questions should be provided by GHD in time for the Association 
Members to discuss at this Meeting. 
Components to be included within the scope of  the study are -

Canal depths and sedimentation levels 
Foreshore management 
Shoreline erosion/accretion 
Seawalls
Boat ramps
Pontoons and associated walkways
Wrack (seaweed/seagrass) accumulation.

Our responses will be relayed to GDH so they can begin the draft plan phase.
Each General Meeting, the Association would like to invite a Guest Speaker to inform and 
excite Island Residents on relevant or interesting subjects. If you have a suggestion for a guest 
speaker, contact Rod Blake, the Island Association’s President at 
president@sthubertsisland.nsw.au.

 From the SECRETARY 
We need your email address!

The Association is increasingly distributing 
important information to Island residents using 
email.
A quick count shows we have 100 email addresses 
from about 235 residences (that is too low - join 
now!) - which is not good enough.
We need more email addresses, particularly from 
the canal pontoon owners who need to be kept 
up to date on the Council and their lawyers.

Are you a MEMBER?
It is only $5 a year! You have nothing to lose, and 
everything to gain. Canal Pontoon owners are 
now finding out the benefits of being a member of 
the St Huberts Island Residents Association.
If you are not a member, join NOW so we can 
help YOU.
We are here for you… and all residents.
Be part of the Island community - join now.

Email the Secretary with you permission to 
use your email address at 
secretary@sthubertsisland.nsw.au.

See Page 3 
for more...

mailto:islandnews@sthubertsisland.nsw.au?subject=Email%20from%20Newsletter%20header
mailto:islandnews@sthubertsisland.nsw.au?subject=Email%20from%20Newsletter%20header
http://sthubertsisland.nsw.au
http://sthubertsisland.nsw.au
http://www.facebook.com/pages/St-Huberts-Island-Residents-Association/1683986528496303
http://www.facebook.com/pages/St-Huberts-Island-Residents-Association/1683986528496303
mailto:president@sthubertsisland.nsw.au?subject=From%20the%20Newsletter%20-%20possible%20Guest%20Speaker
mailto:president@sthubertsisland.nsw.au?subject=From%20the%20Newsletter%20-%20possible%20Guest%20Speaker
mailto:secretary@sthubertsisland.nsw.au
mailto:secretary@sthubertsisland.nsw.au
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A Word from the new (Casual) President!
As many of you would be aware, at the last AGM Ron Spratt 
retired from the St Huberts Island Residents Association as 
President. Everyone knew these were shoes hard to fill after the 
job he had done for the Island for more than a decade and a 
half, and no one was prepared to put themselves forward to fill 
the role! There had been some pressure applied to some 
residents (me included) to fill the position of President, firstly as 
a casual vacancy, then a Committee vote as President until the 
next AGM when a new Committee is voted in.
So here I am and here we go.
My wife (Kim) and I have been residents on the Island for just 3 
years, living in “The White House” on Marina View Parade. Yes, 
there have been some jokes at my expense already about the 
President and The White House and no, there are no interns 
involved!! In that time we have seen some fabulous changes to 
the Island with many new residents arriving, many with young 
families, and some major upgrades to homes which will help 
change the appearance of the Island and drive up the values of 
properties for all of us. We have also been blessed with 
fantastic neighbours and great friendships from those we 
continue to meet.

 Report Neighbourhood Watch
The following crimes were reported to police:-

February 	 Marina View Parade	 1 stealing
March	 Mainsail Avenue	 1 assault
	 Salacia Close	 1 stolen vehicle/vessel
April	 Marina View Parade	 1 malicious damage

NOTE: Available police crime reports do not differentiate between stealing vehicles or vessels.
	 Another reminder of  Outboard Motor Security - they are stolen on the Island...
	 To discourage theft of  light and portable outboards, chain and padlock outboards to the boat.

   Ring 000 for crimes in progress   
For other crimes ring Police Assistance Line 131 444 (24/7 - report a crime) or

Crimestoppers 1800 333 000 - a community based program to collect crime information if  you wish to remain anonymous.

A youth on ice in a tinny with house breaking tools was recently arrested in Brisbane Waters. 
Hence, ensure your doors are locked on the waterfront as well as the street sides.

Dealing with a Dispute 
Police have advised the existence of  Community Justice Centres.
These offer mediation to help resolve disputes involving neighbours, families, workplace, schools, etc at no charge. The 
parties meet with mediators to resolve the dispute. About 80% of  mediations result in an agreement.
For assistance call 1800 990 777.

• NATUROPATH • HERBALIST
• NUTRITIONIST • MASSAGE

Carolyn Purtle
BHSc, Adv. ND, Dip Nut, DRM, RN, CM

ATMS Accredited Practitioner

Natural Fertility  |  Preconception care  |  Infertility  |  PMS
Menopause  |  Stress  |  Weight loss  |  Digestive disorders

Diabetes  |  Fatigue Headaches  |  Arthritis  |  Muscular aches & pains
Eczema  |  Sinusitis  |  Colds  |  Flu

A Healthy Being  -  Umina Beach

0417 287 221

Jude’s Island Beauty
Wake up with Make up

Cosmetic Tattooing
(SofTap)

Permanent make-up in soft 
natural colours, gently tapped 
into your skin for women who 
want to look more beautiful.

Other services include -
Microdermabrasion  |  Waxing

Spray Tanning  |  Pedicures
Piercing  |  Nails  | Ear Candling

... and much more.

Jude Kruger  4341 6220
0406 813 690

An ISLAND 
RESIDENT

www.judesislandbeauty.com.au

Craig
Lawn & Property 
Maintenance

Fully Insured
Free Quotes

Phone  0437 239 656

Pruning & Hedge Trimming
Pressure Cleaning
Rubbish Removal
Gutter Cleaning
Stump Grinding
Tree Removal
Landscaping
Odd Jobs
Mowing

Island
Special...

Shovel sand
back to seawall
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Co=age	Point	Boat	Shed

An	Island
Resident

Contact:	Andrew		9456	3563	|	0412	205	157

FOREDECK MARINE
PTY LTD

Used	Boat	Sales	Brokerage
Shipwrights	|	Slipway	|	Antifoul	|	Painting

Varnishing	|	Electrical	|	Mechanical	|	Trimmer
Fitout	&	Restorations	|	Gelcoat	Repairs

FOR	ALL	MARINE	WORK!E: sales@cpboats.com.au

W: www.foredeckmarine.com.au

I had worked in sales and marketing in the automotive parts 
industry for 40 years and for the past 10 years have owned a 
wholesale cosmetics importing business based in Alexandria. 
Kim and I first worked together 35 years ago and while both 
single had different paths to follow. We had both married and 
then lost our long term partners. We were reconnected by a 
friend in 2011 and then eloped to New York and were married in 
2012. We both have two sons and Kim has three grandchildren. 
I have recently joined Everglades to take up golf and we love 
the beach and the fantastic waterways that we have around us. 
A cold beverage is always available! We are incredibly lucky to 
be able to live in this paradise we call home. 
Our aim as the Committee is to help progress your community 
and communicate with local government, and to bring people 
together by providing social activities that we can all enjoy 
appropriate to our Island lifestyle.

Cheers,

Rod Blake
President - June 2016

http://www.judesislandbeauty.com.au
http://www.judesislandbeauty.com.au
mailto:sales@cpboats.com.au
mailto:sales@cpboats.com.au
http://www.foredeckmarine.com.au/
http://www.foredeckmarine.com.au/
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 Report 
St Patricks Day 2016

The annual Westpac Helicopter Fundraiser (St 
Patricks Day fun day) was again held under the 'big 
marque' at Neville and Marilyn Smith's front lawn 
in Helmsman Bvd in March.
Entertainment was again supplied free of  charge by 
Kerri Lewis and Richard Chalkley.
There were raffles, a free sausage sizzle plus of  
course the slushie machine which worked overtime, 
as well as home made Guinness and other liquid refreshments.
Despite the weather turning bad in the late afternoon, over $3500 
was raised for the Helicopter Service.
Many thanks to the sponsors, the entertainers, local dignitaries,  
Island Residents and friends who attended, (of  course) the  
Committee of  your Association, and particularly Nev and Marilyn 
Smith for their significant efforts.
All made the day a great success.

 Report 
 FISHO’S Corner 

Water is sitting around 20 - 21ºC.
Outside the action seems to be in the 40 - 70m deep grounds.
Flathead, snapper, teraglin, morwong and pigfish are in good 
numbers.
Inside, flathead and jewfish are being taken around the Rip 
Bridge at night, while flathead and big bream are plentiful 
around the Half Tide Rocks and Ettalong point area.

Ettalong Hotel Fishing Club and Ettalong Diggers Fishing Club 
are always looking for active fishos to join their clubs. For 
further details contact Ken, Nev or Richard at the General 
Meeting.

Have you caught a fish or two lately and want to brag about it 
to our readers? Simply email your pics as well as details 
where, when caught etc to the editor Island News at 
islandnews@sthubertsisland.nsw.au.

Tight Lines!  Ken

At bargain prices -
BBQ Aprons $18
Caps $12

ISLAND APRONS 
& CAPS

Available NOW... are the 
sought after, customised 
and unique St Huberts 
Island BBQ Apron and 
Cap .
While not impartial, the 
Apron is positively stylish 
and the Cap totally fetching.

Available through our 
Secretary, Annabel on 

0413 277 929
or

secretary@sthubertsisland.nsw.au

Residential 
Window Cleaners

Web: www.coastwidewindowcleaning.com.au
Email: enquiries@coastwidewindowcleaning.com.au

FREE fly-screens, mirrors and 
cobwebs cleaned
Servicing The Island for over 13 
years
Fully Insured, and trained High 
Reach specialist
All work Guaranteed
We also clean Solar Panels for 
maximum energy production

Call Clint today on
! 0430 227 713
for your same day no obligation 
free quote.

Professional tuition 
by current high 

school teachers, with 
formal assessment 

experience.

For more information -
Karen Cormie on

 0400 379 769
Web: cyclesin-tuition.com
Email: info@cyclesin-tuition.com

Extension

High School

Adults

Rem
edial

ES
L

Transition

HSC

General

Special

Organisation

Specialising in High School 

& Adult Tuition

ettalong beach real estate

4342 7900

Quiet achievers with 
outstanding results!

Rob Hughes

Y o u r
F a v o u r i t e

 I s l a n d
T e a m . . .

  Report  

Clean Up Australia 2016

A big thank you to all who volunteered on Clean Up Australia 
Day on Sunday 6 March.
We had 15 helpers and a visit from Woy Woy scouts who took 
lots of  rubbish away. 
Clean ups concentrated on removal of  glass and rubbish around 
the bridge, and we made a 
start on weeding . Weatherly 
and Beachfront Parade 
waterfronts were left much 
tidier with the removal of  
rubbish and even a tyre. 
Council promptly picked up 
our large pile of  rubbish the 
same day.
Julie Piper - Co-ordinator

 Island Canals Report 

 Plan Of Management (POM) for Island Canals 

After many years of pressure from the Association and a long 
wait, Central Coast Council has appointed a consultant to 
begin planning the (long overdue) maintenance of our canals. 
Canal pontoon owning residents have paid into a Council 
Canal Maintenance fund for the benefit of all canal residents 
for many years. It is possible this fund has enough in it to start 
the POM process.
Central Coast Council has engaged GHD to prepare a POM 
for the St Huberts Island Drainage Reserves (canals).
The purpose of the POM is to produce a set of guidelines, 
standards, approval pathways and/or minimum requirements 
for the management of the canals.
The Association will be closely involved with collecting and 
compiling resident inputs, and reviews of the Draft and Final 
POM.

At the General Meeting, proposed questions from GHD will be 
discussed, if we get them in time. As soon as we receive them, 
we will distribute these discussion questions to residents ASAP 
by email, website, Facebook and letterbox drop.

KEEP WATCHING... and come to the Meeting!

mailto:islandnews@sthubertsisland.nsw.au
mailto:islandnews@sthubertsisland.nsw.au
mailto:secretary@sthubertsisland.nsw.au
mailto:secretary@sthubertsisland.nsw.au
http://www.coastwidewindowcleaning.com.au
http://www.coastwidewindowcleaning.com.au
mailto:enquiries@coastwidewindowcleaning.com.au
mailto:enquiries@coastwidewindowcleaning.com.au
http://cyclesin-tuition.com/
http://cyclesin-tuition.com/
mailto:info@cyclesin-tuition.com?subject=
mailto:info@cyclesin-tuition.com?subject=
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Island Resident  |  15% discount to residents

1/1 Gibbens Road,
West Gosford

Stephen Lloyd J.P.
Managing Director

Allpoint Security Pty Ltd

Phone: (02) 4322 1713
Fax: (02) 4322 1753

ALLPOINT SECURITY
S

E
N

W
NW NE

SW SE

For all your security needs
100% local Company

Alarm & CCTV Installations

Alarm Monitoring

Patrol Service

Guards Master Licence Holder: 407301286

All enquiries and bookings, contact our 
Treasurer, Ken Lummis on 4342 3156.

For Island Residents Association 
members ONLY.

ISLAND HIRE:
........Folding Tables (3 available) $10each

....Portable PA System with wireless mic $20

...............................Hot Water Urn $5 or...
... free with a table or PA System hireGoing on Holidays... or a busy pet owner?

Pet Care in Your Home
Daily Dog Walking

Customised Service for You and your Pet

For a free consultation
CALL

Bronwyn - 0411 567 355
Web: http://www.petsittingplus.com.au

Email: info@petsittingplus.com.au

Commitment to Quality Service
Police Checked | Fully Insured

House Security
Pet Taxi | Vet Taxi

2011 Winner - Pet Sitter/Walker of the Year.
The Master Dog Breeders & Associates of Australia

Dogs | Cats | Birds | Guinea Pigs | Rabbits 

Ettalong Podiatry
Family and Sports Podiatry

✤Health Fund Rebates
✤EPC Care Plans
✤Veterans’ Affairs
✤Pensioner Discounts

www.ettalongpodiatry.com.au
2/19 Broken Bay Rd, Ettalong

4344 4340

  Island Dine-Out  

 NEW VENUE
Next Dine-Out - 

2016#3  

The next Island Dine-Out has 
been organised, and this 
time at a NEW VENUE.

On Friday 8th of July from 
6.30pm we will be going to 
Daleys Kitchen - the new 
cafe at the Cove Village 
traffic lights, and beside the 
new childcare centre.

Sue has kindly closed her 
Café to the public to allow 
the Island Residents to enjoy 
time together. So let’s get 
behind our Community and 
support Sue and her new 
business.

Menu will be $25 pp for a 
set 2 course meal - a choice 
of either an entrée/main or 
main/dessert. The menu is 
not available yet so we will 
notify you by email (have 
you sent your email address 
to the Secretary yet?), 
Facebook or the Island’s 
website.

There will be BYO with no 
corkage.

Limited seats are available 
for this special Island Dine-
Out so an RSVP is required 
sooner to Helene Cornwell 
at  
helene.cornwell@optusnet.com.au 

Parking is available, 
however carpooling is 
always an option with a 
designated driver - or even 
walk!

 Report 
Seawall Repairs - A Cautionary Tale

A member of  the Committee recently had their seawall repaired.
For a too long a period the seawall was dropping, gradually tilting forwards and soil/sand behind 
the wall was washed out slowly by tidal flow leaving some rather large (and dangerous) “sinkholes”.
Sounds very familiar - doesn’t it.
An initial quote in the high $20,000s was reduced by compromises, yet still led to a more than 
satisfactory end result.
Unfortunately, as with any excavation job, the problems are always hiding beneath the surface. We 
discovered the major problem with the seawall was, and a reason why it was slowly falling apart.
The last time the seawall was repaired was in the late 1990s. After creating a new, cheap(?), 
“stable” footing, and the panels replaced, the next step created a disaster for future seawall repairs.
They poured about a cubic metre of  concrete behind each of  the joins in the individual seawall 
panels. This looked and worked well - the panels were now fused together by this concrete, and it 
kept the seawall as one rigid unit…
BUT… tidal flow water that always gets in behind the wall could only get out at the bottom of  the 
panels. So… the footings were slowly eroded, and the panels dropped and tipped forwards. Seawall 
repairs now required.
BUT… (again)…
During the recent repair process, how do you lift out 
the individual seawall panels to create the new footings 
and prepare behind the panels.
YOU CAN’T!! The panels are fused together by the 
large lumps of  concrete from the last repair. 
Jackhammers managed to break some of  the concrete 
off  some panels, but not others. Some panels were 
damaged at the back. The significant damage occurred 
when moving individual panels with a tonne or more of 
concrete attached to one end - the panels broke!!!
There are no matching new/2nd hand panels easily 
procured for St Huberts Island, so the broken panels 
were repaired and stabilised as much as possible, and 
cosmetic mortar finished the job.

The moral(s) of  the story then…
Don’t block the joins between seawall 
panels. The water needs to get back out after 
it gets in. “Geofabric” ensures no soil/sand 
escapes.
If  your seawall was repaired in the 90s, there 
is a chance it 
might have the 
concrete 
masses behind 
- expect 
problems and 
tears if  this is 
the case.

Thanks to Graham Wood from All Australian Stone Masonry for a 
difficult job well done.

http://www.petsittingplus.com.au
http://www.petsittingplus.com.au
mailto:info@petsittingplus.com.au
mailto:info@petsittingplus.com.au
http://www.ettalongpodiatry.com.au
http://www.ettalongpodiatry.com.au
mailto:helene.cornwell@optusnet.com.au
mailto:helene.cornwell@optusnet.com.au
mailto:helene.cornwell@optusnet.com.au
mailto:helene.cornwell@optusnet.com.au
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Simon Eyre Real Estate

7 Blackwall Road  WOY WOY
Email: simon.eyre@raywhite.com

The name you know
The name you can trust P: 4344 1000

F: 4344 1744
M: 04 0044 1000

REAL ESTATE
Dimension One Glass Fencing

FREE QUOTES Email: scott@dimension1glass.com.au

➡ Semi Frameless Glass
➡ Frameless Glass
➡ Glass Balustrades

Scott  B lackett
0408 432 032

Off ice
4353 8216

 Report 

A short history of pontoons in the Island canals.
The History
The long-running story of  firstly moorings then pontoons on the Island began with the first resident - Andrew Colquhoun - who arrived 
on the Island in January 1973 and wanted to moor his boat. After a brief  meeting with the Council Engineers he was brusquely told 
“… you can get no mooring!”, and noted “... the Senior Engineer having a marked distaste for the whole (St Huberts Island) project.”
With the formation of  the St Huberts Island Residents Association in 1976, meetings were continually bogged down with many 
recurring issues - one of  them being boating in the canals. Eventually this issue (and dogs loose on the Island) were banned from 
discussion at Association meetings.
It was about 20 more years of  the Council considering the issue too difficult before they began forming a widely criticised policy 
concerning moorings and pontoons in these “drainage reserves” - our canals. Initially there were many imposing restrictions with some 
being impractical.
It was the recently retired Association President - Ron Spratt - who 16 years ago, took hold of  the mess which was pontoons and 
moorings in our canals, and worked with Council to arrive at the best possible compromise result for all Island canal residents.
In 2000 the Council adopted the “Development Control Plan 145 - Mooring Facilities on St Huberts Island”. It was another six years before this 
DCP 145 was finally sorted out - a decade in total. Council kept back-tracking, were confused in their description and implementation 
of  the plan, held public meetings - one meeting made 
null-and-void, changing the legal methods used, NSW 
Maritime unilaterally making decisions, and a Council 
sub-committee which was no help to Islanders.
Finally in 2006 after considerable “blood, sweat and 
tears” from Ron Spratt and the Association, Islanders 
were able to “welcome” the final version of  DCP 145.

The final “Development Control Plan 145 - 
Mooring Facilities on St Huberts Island”
The main features of  this final plan for St Hubert’s canals are -

• The canals are actually drainage reserves for street drains and surface water runoff.
• The canals are blocks of  “land” owned by the Council, and with their own Lot Number.
• We need to deal with Council in order to place our pontoon, walkway and mooring poles on their land.
• So called “outside blocks” on the Island build their jetty/walkway/pontoon on NSW Government “land”, so deal with State 

Government departments.
• Existing pontoons (before the creation/implementation of  the DCP) need to apply for a Development Approval for the 

existing pontoon, and modify it to meet new requirements - or remove it!
• Council says pontoons must now be shared between two properties - although they are allowing single property pontoons.
• A yearly fee is paid to Council annually for pontoons placed on Council land - currently $819 for a single property pontoon 

and $388.50 each for dual properties - with CPI increases.
• These fees are placed in a Council fund to be used in the future for Canal maintenance. Interest will also accrue, and other 

moneys may be placed in this fund by Council as voted from time to time.
• The last time the canals were maintained was in the 1970s… when the Island was “built”!
• Council has indicated a maximum of  10% of  this fund will be used to create a Plan Of  Management.
• Permission to use Council land, build the structure and berth a vessel is achieved by a Deed of  Licence with Council.
• A Positive Covenant is also required which is registered on your property title.
• Your original Certificate of  Title for your property needs to be presented to the NSW State Registry - Land and Property 

Information, for the positive Covenant registration.
• Legal fees are associated with the preparation of  the Deed of  Licence and Positive Covenant - current in excess of  $1200 for a 

single licence pontoon.
• This Deed of  Licence expires after 5 years and needs to be renewed.
• Renewal of  the Deed of  Licence means a new Positive Covenant as well, to again be registered on your Certificate of  Title.
• Each five years, far in excess of  $1200 will be required for the same processes!

… AND IT IS THIS FIVE YEAR CYCLE OF 
RENEWALS AND LEGAL FEES THAT HAS ALL 
PONTOON OWNERS (AND FUTURE OWNERS) 

ON THE ISLAND, UP-IN-ARMS.

More on the Canals on the front page and page 3.

mailto:simon.eyre@raywhite.com?subject=Sent%20from%20Island%20Newsletter
mailto:simon.eyre@raywhite.com?subject=Sent%20from%20Island%20Newsletter
mailto:scott@dimension1glass.com.au
mailto:scott@dimension1glass.com.au
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 SPECIAL REPORT 
GARBAGE!! - Episode 2

Garbage - What goes in each bin?

The Island has three categories of  resident when it comes to our three 
garbage bins (and what goes in them)…

• Some are meticulous about our 3 bins, and sorting and recycling
• Some sort bins some of  the time
• Some aren’t bothered.

(Vive La Différence…)

As you know we have… THREE BINS
120 litre Red Lid - or 240 litre upgrade 

on request - or multiples of  240L Red Lids
240 litre Yellow Lid -  or multiples of  

240L Yellow Lids
240 litre Green Lid -  or multiples of  

240L Green Lids

While the standard bin sizes currently cost $361 per year + $64.50 base 
charge, you can change or mix bin sizes as shown in this table. ---->

So... what goes in each.

GREEN LID VEGETATION BIN

RED LID GENERAL WASTE BIN

Service & Maintenance
for all your pool needs
Mobile Service Technicians

Shop 4/34 Avoca Drive, Kincumber         Email: info@kincumberpoolsplus.com.au

OPEN 7 
DAYS

Maree
Dobson

Phone: 4369 0090
Fax: 4369 0075

An Island Resident

4341 7111
Tom Tregent Andrew Tregent
Chris Ireland Susan Wood

63 Helmsman Boulevard, St Huberts Island

  YES  
• grass clippings and leaves
• flowers and weeds
• prunings, twigs and branches
• untreated timber
• plants and small shrubs

  NO  
• rocks and soil
• food scraps
• garden hoses
• pots
• treated timber and lattice
• large branches, logs and stumps
• plastic bags
• biodegradable bags
• pet waste including kitty litter
• building materials

  NO  
• car batteries
• fire extinguishers
• gas bottles
• hazardous materials
• liquid waste
• chemicals
• paints and oils
• medical waste

  YES  
• food scraps
• plastic bags
• plastic wrappers
• disposable nappies
• polystyrene and Styrofoam
• light globes and Pyrex
• other mixed garbage

mailto:info@kincumberpoolsplus.com.au?subject=Contact%20from%20St%20Huberts%20Island%20Newsletter
mailto:info@kincumberpoolsplus.com.au?subject=Contact%20from%20St%20Huberts%20Island%20Newsletter
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YELLOW LID RECYCLING BIN

  YES  

Time and t ime again ,
we put our customers first.
That’s why we’re open 9 am - 12 noon every Saturday.

Bendigo Bank understands that life is 
busy enough without having to rush to 

get to the bank.
That’s why we’re open a total of 9 hours 
longer per week than most other banks.

So do your banking when it suits you, 
and experience the Bendigo way for 
yourself: 9:00am - 5:00pm Monday to 
Friday, and 9:00am - 12 noon on 
Saturday.
For more information call in to 
263-267 Oceanview Road, Ettalong 
Beach, or phone 4344 4206.

www.bendigobank.com.au 
Bendigo Bank Limited 
Fountain Court, Bendigo
VIC  3550
ABN: 11 068 049 178
AFSL: 237879
(bb27730v1 - 20/10/2006)
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Surfside Plumbing
Central Coast

Glen	Charlton

0407	252	600

Licensed	Plumber,	
Drainer	&	Gas	FiEer

New	Work,	RenovaJons	
&	Maintenance
Free	Quotes

Pensioner	Rebates

Formally	‘Charlton	Plumbing’

M-to-F: 6am to 2.30pm
Saturday: 7am to 3pm

Sunday: 8am to 11am for Breakfast
Find us on Facebook

Daleys Kitchen

Come and 
try the 
newest 

coffee shop 
on the 
Coast 

offering 
fresh 

sandwiches, 
wraps and 

light 
lunches as 

well as home 
made cakes.

Available 
for

Private 
Functions

Catering

Now open 
Sunday 

Mornings 
for 

Breakfast

30 Empire Bay Drive, Daleys Point

Paper and cardboard
• cardboard packaging
• cereal boxes
• egg cartons
• fresh milk and juice cartons
• greeting cards
• junk mail
• laundry powder boxes
• office and computer paper
• paper plates
• paper/cardboard cups
• pizza boxes
• phone books
• wrapping paper (not foil or 

plastic)

Rigid plastic bottles and 
containers

• biscuit trays
• body wash bottles
• detergent bottles
• cleaning spray bottles
• cream containers
• drink bottles
• ice cream tubs
• laundry liquid bottles
• lids (preferred 

separated from bottle, 
container or jar)

• margarine and butter 
tubs

• moisturiser tubes
• sauce bottles
• shampoo and 

conditioner bottles
• strawberry and 

tomato punnets
• sunscreen tubes
• take-away food 

containers
• yoghurt tubs

Metal cans, aerosol cans and 
foil trays

• air freshener spray 
cans

• baby formula tins
• bottle tops (preferred 

separated from bottle)
• bug bomb spray cans
• coffee tins
• cooking oil spray cans
• deodorant spray cans
• drink cans
• foil pie trays
• foil BBQ trays 
• food cans
• insect spray cans
• hair spray cans
• milo tins
• lids (preferred 

separated from bottle 
or jar)

• olive oil cans
• paint tins (empty and 

under 15 litres)
• pet food cans

Green, brown and 
clear glass bottles 
and jars

• beer bottles
• jam jars
• juice bottles
• medicine jars
• pickle jars
• sauce bottles
• sauce jars
• spread jars

• wine bottles

  NO  
• plastic bags and wrappers
• clothing, linen and shoes
• shredded paper
• long life cartons 
• polystyrene and Styrofoam
• general waste including nappies and 

food waste
• garden waste
• ceramics, light globes and Pyrex
• electrical appliances
• hazardous wastes, paints and oils
• medical waste or syringes
• gas cylinders and fire hydrants

  HINTS  
No plastic bags: Simply put your 
recyclable items loosely into the bin. 
Staff  at the recycling centre will not 
open plastic bags, so anything 
placed in a plastic bag will end up 
in landfill.

Recycling right: Make sure jars, 
bottles and cans are empty and 
contain no liquid or food. Tip out 
your liquids and scrape out any 
food remains.
If  you prefer to wash your recycling 
use old dishwater instead of  fresh 
water.

http://www.bendigobank.com.au
http://www.bendigobank.com.au
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 REPORT 
Solstice Reserve Nature Play Area

Kim Radford, in charge of  Parks at 
the Council has contacted us about 
the Solstice “Nature Play” park. 
She tells us the park is due to be 
completed in the Spring, at latest in 
the Summer.  Her park crew took 
on another 100 parks without any 
additional staffing, and therefore 
have been extremely busy just 
trying to keep up with the upkeep 
of  the parks.  Kim is hoping winter 
time will allow them to get on top 
of  their “to do” list.

An article in the 
September 2015 Island News described the Solstice 
Nature Play park as - “… consisting of  sandstone 
blocks, part-buried logs and other objects with 
varying orientations, sizes and heights for kids to 
climb all over, jump, leap, etc. These are the “bits 
and pieces” which will cost Council nothing for a 
nature play style park and which require no soft-fall. 
Solstice will also be planted with trees that can be 
climbed by kids - possibly Banksia - and other shrubs 
to visually and environmentally soften the park.”

PLEASE NOTE: These photos in no-way indicate what our park will look like. They are a examples of other Nature Play Parks.

ALL	ASPECTS	OF	PAVING	&	POOL	COPING	RESTORATION
CLEANING	&	SEALING
LANDSCAPE	DESIGN	&	CONSTRUCTION
SEA	WALL	CONSTRUCTION	&	RESTORATION
FULLY	LICENSED	&	INSURED
OVER	30	YEARS	EXPERIENCE
LICENCE	No	193419C

All
Australian
Stone
Masonry

0402 716 109
ABN 53066545154

An Island Resident

Levis Private Financial
T: 4342 8512

M: 0438 989 199
www.levisplanning.com

107 Blackwall Rd,
Woy Woy

(opposite Leagues Club)

Genuine, Caring & Ethical Advice

• Business & Personal Advice
• Equity Release for over 60s
• Best Retirement Options
• Aged Care Planning
• Personal Insurance

Authorised Representative Podone Pty Ltd AFSL 429718
Chris Levis B.Comm(Hons)
Grad. Dip. Fin. Planning

Financial Adviser
• DIY Super

• Investments
• Wealth Creations
• Personal Finance

• Centrelink Strategy
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Not Affiliated 
with Any Bank 
or Institution

An Island Resident

Providing a customised range of Building 
Design Services from the Home 

Renovator to the Builder or Developer.

T: 4341 7371      M: 0418 667 781
www.lawbuildingdesign.com.au

• Colour & Materials Specifications
!! • Additions & Alterations
!! ! • Project Administration
!! ! ! • Childcare Facilities
!! ! ! ! • Small Commercial
!! ! ! ! ! • Residential Units
!! ! ! ! ! ! • Shop Fit-outs
!! ! ! ! ! ! ! • New Homes

Award Winning Building Designer

An
Island
Resident

A DA M
C RO U C H

M P

Shop 3 Fountain Plaza
148-158 The Entrance Rd
Erina  NSW  2250

P: (02) 4365 1906
F: (02) 4365 4768

E: terrigal@parliament.nsw.gov.au

Think of Edwards Family 
Butchery for top quality at 

an affordable price.

• Great meat
• Sensational Sausage
•• Ugly Butchers
WOY WOY Peninsula Plaza

4342 2372 (opposite Woolworths)

CHITTAWAY BAY Shopping Centre - 4388 1880
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P:	0418	434	774
E:	graeme@graemeallenbuildingservices.com

*	New	Homes

	 *	RenovaJons

	 	 *	AddiJons

	 	 	 *	Decks

	 	 	 	 *	Pergolas

	 	 	 	 	 *	Maintenance

Lic	No:	108084C

Island	Resident
Cars and motor bikes do it on the Island. And… buses too!
We will contact the bus company, but we need YOU in your car or on your motor bike to watch your 
speed… as do the Highway Patrol!
Longer term residents are seeing a lot more people walking, jogging, dogging(!), push biking etc on the 
Island roads. Helmsman Bvd was intentionally made wide enough for residents to use the sides of  this road 
for recreation purposes. There are no footpaths.

For their safety and your wallet, DON’T SPEED.

http://www.levisplanning.com
http://www.levisplanning.com
http://www.lawbuildingdesign.com.au
http://www.lawbuildingdesign.com.au
mailto:terrigal@parliament.nsw.gov.au?subject=Contact%20from%20St%20Huberts%20Island%20newsletter
mailto:terrigal@parliament.nsw.gov.au?subject=Contact%20from%20St%20Huberts%20Island%20newsletter
mailto:graeme@graemeallenbuildingservices.com
mailto:graeme@graemeallenbuildingservices.com
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NEWSLETTER ARTICLES & ADVERTISING
Any information, articles or advertising copy can be forwarded to the Editor (Stephen 
Steele) at islandnews@sthubertsisland.nsw.au or 107 Helmsman Bvd. The Island News 
is produced 3 monthly and is delivered to all Island residents via their letterboxes a 
week or two before each Island General Meeting. Deadline will be TWO weeks before 
each General Meeting - see the newsletter for the date of the next meeting.
DISCLAIMER
While the Editor and the Association accepts advertisements in good faith in this 
newsletter, we cannot provide any form of guarantee for the goods or services provided.
Opinions and comments expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of the 
Editor or the Committee.

T i d B i t s . . .
✾ Attunga playground update
There has been lots of  positive comment 
recently from residents about the Attunga play 
area.
The park and its new play equipment have 
been a big hit with all Islanders and visitors, 
and those kids who haven’t been yet are 
encouraged to drag their carer there and check 
out the “gear”.
We did get one comment about the possible 
dirty nature of  the soft fall, so we put this 
question to Kim Radford, in charge of  Parks at 
Council. She provided us with a lengthy reply, 
which I will endeavour to read between the 
lines, summarise, paraphrase and interpret.
Basically the current soft fall is a compromise 
between $10,000 for sand or $25,000 for 
rubber (and not get our playground due to 

their costs), or the current soft fall which 
allowed for the best play equipment possible 
for the small amount of  Council money 
available.
The current “mulch” is a very common soft 
fall used in many playgrounds, and conforms 
to the Australian standards for council 
playgrounds.
It has been suggested by some that it is good 
for kids to get dirty sometimes, and to 
experience nature to help with exposure and 
immunity to the wide range of  “bugs” that 
some “modern” kids and their parents avoid.

✾ Island Dine-Out 2016#2 in 
April

The second Dine-Out for 2016 was again well 
attended with about 20 residents enjoying the 
food, surroundings and conversation at the 
Empire Bay Tavern.

✾ Kayak around the Island each 
month

Monthly Sunday Kayaking Around St Huberts 
Island is now a regular activity.
Following on from the successful inaugural St 
Huberts Island Paddle Regatta in December 
last year, many kayakers now return for the 
regular activity. A solid core of  kayakers meet 
on the FIRST SUNDAY of  each month in 
Long Arm Reserve at 9 am.
So please come along with your friends and 
enjoy a group kayak around the Island.
For more information, email Helene at 
helene.comwell@optusnet.com.au or at 4342 
1251.
*Just a reminder, the St Huberts Island Residents Assn 
Inc is not in possession of  any 3rd party liability 
insurance. Whilst the Assn. is advertising this event, it 
is not a sponsored event. Persons attending do so at their 
own risk.

✾ Killcare 
Heights Garden 
Club
On of  your Committee 
members is President of  
the Killcare Heights 
Garden Club and they 
need a few more people 
for their tour of  Western 
Australia in September.
Several people on the 
Island are in the Garden 
Club and it would be 
nice if  we could get a few 
local residents to come as 
we will probably know 
each other.

KILLCARE HEIGHTS GARDEN 
CLUB
 

12 DAY TOUR OF WESTERN 
AUSTRALIA

IN WILDFLOWER SEASON
 

6-18 SEPTEMBER 2016
 

$3,020 p.p. twin share (single 
supplement extra)

excludes flights

Our Club has vacancies on our coach tour and 
if  you are interested to discuss this and obtain  
an itinerary please contact our secretary
Cheryl Martin on 0402 247 009.

✾ Another Island (sort of) 
“Good News” story

The Island News received this letter from the 
daughter of  a long term Island resident.
We do like good news  stories, unlike the daily 
newspapers, so here it is...

I’d like to extend my gratitude to Robert’s 
neighbour JoAnne Edwards who has 
demonstrated a great deal of  kindness and 
practical help towards my father and I over the 
past years.
JoAnne, you are a brightly shining star.
Also thanks to Cheryl for her moral support, offers 
of  help and all her hard work at taming the 
unruly “hedge” between our properties.
My father seems happy in his new home at Opal 
Aged Care, Toukley.
He is living with advanced dementia but, 
fortunately, it has so far provided him with a 
fantasy world which he seems content to inhabit.
Regards to all his acquaintances on the Island.
Yours sincerely,
Lynda Turner

✾ Business & Professional 
Womens Association

The Business & Professional Womens 
Association meet at Gosford Golf  Course on 
the second Monday of  each month at 7 pm.
Contact the Secretary, Cheryl Martin on 0402 
207 009.

CHRISTMAS IN JULY

Monday 11th July 
6 for 6.30pm

at Treetops Restaurant
Avoca Beach Resort Hotel

360 Avoca Drive Avoca Beach

$35 p.p.
Traditional 3 roasts Christmas Dinner

Plum Pudding and Pavlova Desserts

Raffles, Lucky Door Prize, Speaker, etc.

Contact:  Cheryl Martin 0402 247 009
Secretary, Business & Professional Womens 
Association.

 From the Editor... 
There is a distinct Canal theme running in this 
edition. The new documentation for canal pontoon 
owners proved to be a major issue, there were 
seawall issues, and the new Council intended 
moving ahead quickly with the Canal maintenance 
plans!! Hopefully we get a large turnout at the 
General Meeting. Garbage again, but I am a 
recycler, so I’m encouraging others to do the same.
Any comments regarding the newsletter email 
me at islandnews@sthubertsisland.nsw.au.
	 Steve

mailto:islandnews@sthubertsisland.nsw.au?subject=Articles%20and/or%20Advertising%20for%20Newsletter
mailto:islandnews@sthubertsisland.nsw.au?subject=Articles%20and/or%20Advertising%20for%20Newsletter
mailto:helene.comwell@optusnet.com.au
mailto:helene.comwell@optusnet.com.au
mailto:islandnews@sthubertsisland.nsw.au?subject=From%20The%20Editor%20contact
mailto:islandnews@sthubertsisland.nsw.au?subject=From%20The%20Editor%20contact

